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MEMORANDUM 

TO: All Prequalified Contractors 

FROM: Andy Barber, P.E.  
State Highway Engineer 

DATE: March 23, 2020 

SUBJECT: Certificate of Eligibility Renewal Extension 

Due to the State of Emergency issued by Governor Beshear concerning the COVID-19 virus, 
upcoming Certificate of Eligibility renewals will be granted an extension.  

Renewal applications normally due on March 31st, 2020 will now be due on June 30th, 2020. 
Companies failing to submit renewal applications by the newly established deadline will lapse on 
July 31st, 2020 and will be removed from the prequalified contractors list. The Cabinet encourages 
Contractors to continue submitting renewal applications as they are completed and not wait until 
the extended deadline.  

The Cabinet will continue to monitor the situation and further extensions may be necessary. 

Individuals with questions concerning this extension may contact Shella Eagle in the Division of 
Construction Procurement via email at shella.eagle@ky.gov. 
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